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SEEM Collaborative Board of Director’s Meeting

SEEM Administrative Office

9/26/2017
9:00 am – 11:00 am

Superintendents

Dr. John Doherty, Reading

Ms. Jane Tremblay, Lynnfield

Mr. Mark Donovan, Woburn

Dr. David DeRuosi, Saugus

Mr. Jon Bernard, North Reading

Mr. Paul Ruggiero, Wilmington

Mr. John Macero, Stoneham

Dr. Kim Smith, Wakefield

Mr. Matt Crowley, Assistant Superintendent, Woburn

Dr. Judy Evans, Winchester

Collaborative Staff

Dr. Cathy Lawson, Executive Director

Mr. Greg Zammuto, Director of Finance and Operations

Special Education Director

Ms. Carolyn Wilson, Reading
A. The Meeting was called to order by Chair of the Board, Dr. John Doherty, at 9:00 AM.    

B. Public Comment – There were no public comments

C. Approval of the Agenda – Motion made to approve the agenda as presented by Dr. Kim Smith, seconded by Ms. Jane Tremblay, all in favor. 

D. General Session Minutes of 6/6/17 - Motion made to accept the general session minutes of 6/6/2017 by Mr. Mark Donovan, seconded by Dr. David DeRuosi, all in favor.

E. Administrative and Committee Reports

a. Executive Director’s Report:  

i. Dr. Cathy Lawson reminded the Board that all members must be appointed annually by their respective school committees.  The Department will send an online training for new board members.  

b.  Collaborative highlights:  

i. Project Triangle Grant – preventing sexual abuse for children with disabilities initiative.  

1. Touch guidelines have been developed and are being piloted (guidelines are attached). We are working with the Institute for community Health (ICH) to measure their impact.

2. Additional grant funding has been awarded to pilot project triangles impact:ability curriculum with select middle school students from Beebe School and SEEM Middle.  This pilot will also be used as part of the study being conducted by the ICH.

3. Draft of strategic plan is expected to be completed by December, 2017.

ii.  The Collaborative is beginning efforts to build capacity in the area of equity.  Initial efforts will focus largely on the leadership team and will slowly be introduced to all staff as the leadership team builds its capacity.  

iii. SEEM leadership meetings will dedicate one meeting a month to professional development topics relative to cultural proficiency and trauma exposure. 

iv. Leadership team book study will be “Trauma Stewardship” by Laura van Dernoot Lipsky with Connie Burk

v. Elizabeth Miller, BCBA, will spend a portion of her time as an equity specialist.   PD topics will include:  cultural proficiency, disableism, LEAP, unconscious bias, equity and access; exposure to trauma and secondary trauma; restorative justice, etc.
vi. The Collaborative will review and update personnel and new student paperwork to be more inclusive of different individual backgrounds and identities.    

vii. BCBAS counselors and principals across programs will be trained in CBT as of 11/8/17.

viii. Campus and SEEM Prep are working with Creative Living, Inc. to access their programming for independent living during the school day.  SEEM will hopefully be able to use space during the day to provide instruction.  

ix. The Collaborative now has an instructional coach in every program.   The coaches will participate in a collaborative wide PLC that focus on consultation skills, and curricular issues such as vertical alignment where possible, updating curriculum maps, instructional resources, etc.
c. District Based Services

i. Bridges Program – district consultation, triage and wrap around services is at full capacity.  We are currently recruiting per diem staff.   

ii.  Equity Specialist – SEEM BCBA, Elizabeth Miller, will be spending a portion of her time providing professional development and consultation regarding matters of equity.
iii. Job Alikes 

1. Educational Team Leader Job-A-Like – new this year

2. Curriculum directors, Technology Directors, Preschool Directors and BCBA job alikes will continue

iv. SEEM Transition staff are now qualified to provide travel training to district and SEEM staff.
d. Professional Development

i. SEI Endorsement – RETELL courses still being offered on an on-going basis.  
ii. Addressing Educational Equity (via DESE, Free for Sped teacher/admin)

Educational Equity is a course covering achievement, fairness, and opportunity in education with regards to currently and historically under supported groups: students of color, low-income students, and students with disabilities, among others. Topics covered include educator effectiveness and preparedness, inclusive practice, oppression, and cultural competence. Participants will complete a project in their districts addressing inequity within their schools, and will be supported in using equitable access data and analytic tools, the DESE resources relating to equity gaps, and outside readings to implement their findings. This 45 hour institute will consist of 10 sessions. Three 8-hour sessions will be delivered in person. Seven 3-hour sessions will be delivered online. 67.5 PDPs or 3 graduate credits will be awarded to participants upon completion of this course. Graduate credit is available through Fitchburg State University at an additional cost of $285. Graduate credit registration and payment occurs at the first section meeting, and payment can be made by credit card or check at that time.

iii.  Low-Income Students: Disproportionality, Access and Differentiation 57pdps

 This highly interactive course will cover the following: 

• An overview of poverty, education, and disproportionality in Massachusetts 

• The impacts of poverty and classroom implications, in both special education and general education classrooms 

• Specific strategies for meeting unique needs of low income students and differentiation strategies 

• Executive function skills and their relationship to learning and poverty 

• Cultural competence and culturally responsive teaching 

• Student engagement, school and classroom cultures, and building connected educational environments 

• Social-emotional learning and poverty 

• Barriers to educational access for low-income students.  Attendees will create an educational access plan for making concrete changes in their classroom or school to reduce disproportionality.  

e.  Planning and Assessment Committee – Ms. Cathy Lawson reviewed the minutes from the Planning and Assessment Committee of 9/14/2017.  Alice LeGrand-Brown, new Special Education Director for Wilmington, was introduced.  Keys to Literacy gave a presentation to the committee of their PD offerings for teachers, coaches and administrators as well as follow-up coaching.  Proportionate share was discussed.  The Special Education Director’s Regional meeting is 10/19 and proportionate share is on the agenda.  The meeting schedule for the year was discussed. SEEM Updates were discussed.  New BCBA Emily Boehlmer was introduced.  Elizabeth Miller, BCBA is now working as Equity Specialist for SEEM in addition to her role as BCBA.  CBT training is 11/8/17 for BCBAs, counselors, and principals across all programs.  Campus Academy and SEEM Prep are working with Creative Living, Inc. to access their programming for independent living during the school day.  The Transition Department is now able to provide travel training.  Upcoming Professional Development was reviewed.  Dr. Nazzaro will no longer be facilitating the ETL forum due to low enrollment.  He will continue to offer it at Shore and CREST collaboratives.   SEEM will run a job alike for ETLs.  NPEN is 11/7.  SEEM/NEC offerings for paras were discussed.  
f. Personnel Report as of 9/22/17 – main changes are the opening of the Grant Writer position.  Dr. Cathy Lawson is absorbing the grant writing for now and will advertise when the need arises.  There are a number of new 1:1 staff at SEEM Prep due to student need.  Motion to accept the Personnel Report by Dr. Kim Smith, Seconded by Ms. Cyndy Taymore, all in favor.  

g. Financial Update – Mr. Greg Zammuto:  FY17 information has not been confirmed by the auditors yet, but the audit has been done.  Enrollment as of 6/30/17, the school year finished at just under 350 FTE which was ahead of target of 345.  Provided service to 404 students.  Second page is a summary of enrollment and projected revenue.  FY17 Revenue and Expense as of 6/30/17 – the information is different in terms of estimated year end compared to what was reported at the June meeting.  The reason for this is that SEEM has a new billing system and in late spring the billing system helped identify some areas that were not billed, therefore the revenue was not accounted for.  The new system is far more efficient in terms of identifying what ws billed and entering information into the system.  This translated to about $40,000 of revenue.  In addition, transportation revenue for June was much higher than anticipated.  EYP accounted for $112,000 in additional revenue for the days attended in June.  Also a spending freeze which had been put in place helped account for approximately $80,000 of unspent revenue.  
i. FYI8 Enrollment Report – Currently the enrollment through 8/31/17 was at 298.  This is only a few days into the school year.  
ii. Revenue and Expense Report as of 8/31/17– no significant changes over what was budgeted.  
Motion made to accept the financial report by Ms. Cyndy Taymore, seconded by Ms. Jane Tremblay, all in favor.  
F. Old Business

a. Approval of Yeuell School’s Proposed School Lease Terms 2017-2018.  Wakefield is proposing a 1 year lease with the same terms as the 2016-2017 lease.  The proposed rate will remain at $102,315.   Motion to accept the Wakefield Lease Agreement by Ms. Cyndy Taymore, seconded by Mr. Jon Bernard, all in favor with Dr. Kim Smith abstaining.  
G. New Business

a. Service Animal Policy – First Reading – The draft Service Animal Policy was reviewed.  This is being brought forward because SEEM now has a student with a service dog.  Also reviewed was the ADA requirement regarding service animals and frequently asked questions from the MA Attorney Generals Office.  After discussion it was decided to remove the language regarding “mini horse”.  Dr. Cathy Lawson will bring the policy to the next meeting for a second reading.  
H. Other Business – Dr. Cathy Lawson questioned those who use ALICE protocol about what SEEM itinerants should do if there is a drill or emergency when they are in their school buildings.  After discussion, it was decided that SEEM staff should follow the direction of building staff or PA system during an emergency or drill.  

I. Future Meetings and Agenda Items – The next meeting of the Board of Directors will be October 24, 2017.  Agenda Items:  Report of Audited Financials – Fritz Deguglielmo, LLC.  Second Reading of Service Animal Policy. 

J.  Meeting adjourned at 9:30 am.  
Respectfully submitted by,

Catherine Lawson, Executive Director
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